

St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD
t. 0161 912 2906 | f. 0161 749 7461
e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk
w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

Monday 3rd September

Dear Parents/Carers

Welcome back to school, it really was a joy to be greeted by the children this morning, all looking smart and eager to return to school. As ever we use the summer to improve our school and this summer was no exception; following consultation with the children we have marked the playground and a number of rooms have been decorated and new resources purchased. During this term we will continue our improvements to the outdoors, particularly for Nursery and Reception.

Although the children spent time in their new classes last term there was some confusion in the lines this morning. To assist with this may I politely ask parents and carers to stay behind the lines as the children line up to reduce the number of bodies and to help the staff see the children. Thank you.

The dates for events are on the reverse of this letter and as always on the website. As ever this term will be a busy one and as events are added they will be entered onto the school website in the calendar section. Before then I would like to draw your attention to the following; after Mass on Friday Father Michael will undertake the ice bucket challenge and you are all welcome to stay and watch on the playground. During the next two weeks the teachers will hold their welcome meetings after school, where you can meet the teacher and receive information about the year ahead. The Nursery will hold stay and play later in the term. Finally you will notice that the PTA/Friends will not be meeting in the evening this half term, we have decided to alternate between coffee mornings and evening meetings to encourage attendance. I hope to see you there.

<u>Dinners</u>

As stated before the holidays the arrangements for school dinners have changed. All children in Reception to Year 2 receive a free meal, while children in nursery and Years 3 to 6 have to pay. School dinners for this term are £81.70 or £10.75 per full week which equates to £2.15 per day.

Thank you as always for all your support and I look forward to another successful school year.

Yours sincerely

M Mountcastle







Dates to Half Term

Friday 5th September

9.30am Mass

10.40am Father Michael Ice Bucket Challenge

3.15pm Year 5 and 6 Football Trials

Monday 8th September

Playgroup (Every Monday)

3.15pm Year 5 and Year 6 Welcome Meetings

Tuesday 9th September

All Year 3 Brass Project Begins (Every Week)

3.15pm Irish Dancing (Years 1 and 2)

Wednesday 10th September

3.15pm Year 2 Welcome Meeting

Thursday 11th September

9am PTA/Friends Coffee Morning

3.15pm Year 1 and Year 1/2 Welcome Meetings

Friday 12th September

3.15pm Year 3/4 and Year 4 Welcome Meetings

Monday 15th September

3.15pm Reception Welcome Meeting (Hall)

Thursday 18th September

3.15pm Year 3 Welcome Meeting

Wednesday 24th September

2.45pm Year 6 Assembly

Thursday 25th September

Early Years Macmillan Coffee Afternoon

Monday 29th September

Harvest Fundraising Begins

Wednesday 1st October

9.30am Year 5 Mass

Thursday 2nd October

Individual/Sibling Photographs

Thursday 9th October

Year 6 MARIST

Wednesday 15th October

2.45pm Year 3/4 Assembly

Thursday 16th October

6pm Years 3 - 6 Parent's Maths Workshop (Details to

follow)

Monday 20th October

Mental Maths and Number Week

Tuesday 21st October

4pm Parent's Evening

Thursday 23rd October

4pm Parent's Evening

Friday 24th October

Silver Trail

3.15pm School Closes